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TO THE MEMBERS OF THE U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES: 

 The U.S. Chamber of Commerce urges you to approve H.R. 1654, the “Water Supply 

Permitting Coordination Act,” which would streamline the permitting process for new surface 

water storage projects.  The Chamber may consider including votes on, or in relation to, H.R. 

1654 in our annual How They Voted scorecard. 

 

 H.R. 1654 would establish the Bureau of Reclamation as the lead agency for coordinating 

environmental reviews and permitting new or expanded non-federal surface storage facilities.  

The bill also would allow the Secretary of the Interior to accept funds from non-federal public 

entities and to use those funds to expedite the permitting process for designated projects.  This 

type of coordination and streamlining is essential to the development and construction of much-

needed water storage projects.     

 

 The structure of H.R. 1654 tracks the permit streamlining provisions contained in Title 41 

of the Fixing America’s Surface Transportation Act, which was passed during the 114
th

 

Congress.  The Chamber urges you to approve H.R. 1654.   

 

      Sincerely, 

      
      Neil L. Bradley  

 


